
Hi Pony Community,

In lieu of having a PTA Meeting this month, I thought a 

flier would be faster, easier, and more convenient.  I

hope you agree and take a moment to read the following

three points of interest:

Point One:  The school year ends on the 16th of June, so two important notes to

keep in mind.  The first is for our teachers.  For those of you that have a balance

in your classroom allotment and would like to be reimbursed for purchased 

supplies, please submit a reimbursement request form to me by the last day of 

school.  The second important note is that on the last of school, PTA will provide 

all students with a BBQ hot-dog lunch beginning at 11:30 A.M., following Pony’s 

Play Day activities.  In order to make Play Day and the lunch a success, we are 

asking for volunteers.  We will need volunteers to help hand out Otter Pops and 

bottled waters during Play Day activities and volunteers to prepare and serve 

the hot-dog lunches.  So, if you have not had the opportunity this year to 

volunteer, now is your chance.  Please complete the information at the bottom of

this flier and have your student return it to their teacher.

Point Two:  I would like to thank our entire Pony Community for ensuring our 

students had another great experience this school year.  I would further like to 

give individual huh-rahs to Matina Bragas for keeping the IRS off our backs; 

Rebecca Phillips for memorizing our actions; Erin, my wife and best friend, for 

coordinating the fundraisers and helping to print and distribute the newsletters 

and all the various PTA fliers; Audrey Hemesath for putting together the student 

assemblies, along with her unwavering support and coaching of “Running For 

Rhett”; Rebecca Ramirez for her diligence as Editor-in-Chief of our newsletter; 

David Kim for throwing up letters on the marquee; and Jaime Szeto for cutting, 

pasting and submitting the hundreds of Box Tops For Education.  Lastly, a thank 



you and a big welcome to Raleigh Klein, our PTA Board Secretary for next year.

Point Three:  A final thought to close out this year’s PTA, which I liken to my 

days at sea.

We started navigating this school year’s adventure with a great crew and good 

weather.  The charts were plotted and sailing was smooth.  Then we ran into 

some rough seas and were driven slightly off course.  But the crew came 

together.  We picked ourselves up and got back on course.  And like the waters 

that have flowed beneath the keel, I hope the feelings experienced during that 

time have as well.  I do know that we are currently tacking on a close haul and 

quickly coming to the end of this year’s adventure.  After dropping the hook and 

posting the watch, we’ll have just a couple of months to patch the sails, shine 

the bright work and prepare the crew and stores for our next adventure.  I hope 

you all are looking forward to it.

Rod Fong,

PTA President

Yes, I can help with Play Day on June 16, 2016.

____  I can help distribute water and otter pops from 9:30am to 11:30am.

____  I can help prepare and serve lunch from 11:00am to 1:00pm.

Name ________________________________

Teacher _______________________________

Email/Phone ___________________________


